
Email: secretary@boyton.cornwall.sch.uk | Tel: 01566 772484

Friday 7th February, 2025

Boyton Primary 
School Newsletter

Email:boyton@andaras.org

mailto:secretary@boyton.cornwall.sch.uk


Dear Parents,

Firstly, it was great to see the children dressed in number themed clothing today for the NSPCC

‘Number day!’

We have had another busy week with some impressive writing happening in both classes! It’s really

super seeing KS1 children building their writing stamina and feeling so inspired to write! I’ve also been

impressed with the independent write undertaken by Chestnuts this week who are applying skills such

as fronted adverbials, parenthesis and taking such pride in their presentation. Well done!

The Year 3s and 4s also participated in a really engaging and informative online safety workshop with

peers from the other Trust schools. The children were really enthusiastic about their experience!

Nursery update!

Huge thanks again to Ben Roberts and his team who have assisted in transforming the outside area of

our Nursery. It really is coming together! We have another working party this weekend to continue the

process. It was great to have a visit from Will Herman and Jo Callow (the Andaras CEO and DCEO) on

Wednesday, who were both impressed in the progress made and the long term vision!

After half term, ‘Catkins Nursery’ will be opening on a Thursday and Friday for 2 and 3 year olds. Do

continue to spread the word! We are keen to start publicizing it far and wide! We have an induction

session on Wednesday 26th February for our new children. Please ask if you would like to find out

more.

Just some further dates for your diaries. We have been able to organize for the whole of Chestnuts

class to be able to attend St Piran’s Day on Wednesday 5th March. I’m just in the process of clarifying

transport arrangements!

World Book Day is on the 6th March – dress up as your favourite book character!

Summer School at Launceston College is between 11-15th August

As always, please don’t hesitate to get in touch if you should have any queries or concerns.

Have a lovely weekend.

Best wishes

Mrs Davies kdavies@andaras.org
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Dates for Your Diary Forthcoming events

Brilliance at Boyton: This week’s Stars Attendance (Target 96% or above)
Whole School to Date 96.02%

Acorns
This Week

100%

Birch 
This Week

98.61%

Chestnut
This Week

96.67%

Acorn / Birch- Arthur, Sofia and Emilia 

Chestnuts – Robin, Inula and Jacob

Friday 7th February – NSPCC Number day (wear number themed 
costumes / football shirts etc etc!)
Half term – 17th – 21st February
Tuesday 25th February – Royal Cornwall Museum visit (coming to school) 
– reinforcing learning about the Romans.
Wednesday 5th March – St Pirans Day (Y5/6 will be participating in the 
parade – please can children meet us in Launceston. More details to 
follow! We have been able to organize a lift back to school after)
Thursday 6th March – World Book Day (dress up as your favourite book 
character!)
31st March – 4th April - Whole School swimming!

Welly Wednesdays – every Wednesday bring wellies to 
school!

Half term – 17th – 21st February

Wednesday 5th March – St Piran’s celebrations – Chestnuts 
Class



Useful Information

Safeguarding

● All children have a right to be safe, no matter 
who they are or what their circumstances.

● Keeping children safe is everyone’s 
responsibility.

● If you are concerned about a child, please 
speak to one of the Designated safeguarding 
Leads. If a child is in immediate danger 
contact the police on 999.

Useful numbers

Early Help Hub 01872 322277

Citizens Advice 0344 411 1444

NSPCC 0808 800 5000

Childline 0800 1111

Addiction: Drug and Alcohol support 01579 340616 (24hrs)

Multi-Agency Referral Unit (MARU)

0300 123 1116 

(If you are concerned about a child’s 

safety)

School Clubs

Breakfast Club:

At Boyton, we are really lucky to have a fantastic 
Breakfast Club run by Tracy. Children can be 
dropped off from 8.15am and have a choice of 
breakfasts including cereals, toast, etc. It costs £2 a 
session. If you would like to book your child in, please 
let Mrs Basford in the school office know.

boyton@andaras.org

After School Clubs    Spring Term 2025

Monday – General sports club (Reception – Year 6)

Tuesday - Film club - Miss Kinver (Reception to Year 6)

Thursday – Running club– Mrs Davies  (Year 1 to Year 6)

Jane Gilman

Deputy Safeguarding Lead

Katherine Davies

Safeguarding Lead
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This week’s focus

Visible Learning - Our Learning Powers

This week, our focus across both classes 
has been to be resourceful to support with 
the learning process. Children have 
reflected throughout the week on 
occasions in which they have 
independently used resources in the 
classroom, language or guidance from the 
learning walls, a dictionary, their Magpie 
books, discussion with a buddy etc etc!!

This is a really important skill as a learner 
as we build independence and 
understanding of how we can help 
ourselves in the learning process. 

Today, we also had the opportunity to reflect 
on this focus – considering times when we have 
been resourceful – but also times in the week 
when we have possibly missed an opportunity. 
It’s been a really beneficial process for all.



Acorns and Birch have been resourceful red squirrels this week, looking for resources that will help 

them with their own learning.

In science, we tested our parachutes to see if they would save an egg and we didn’t have too 

many cracked eggs!  We finished our tile printing in art – they look fantastic!

Birch have just finished their learning about addition and subtraction in maths and are looking 

forward to starting our unit on multiplication and division.  Acorns have been subitising objects up 

to 5 and helping Shoosh to match the correct number of objects to the numerals.

In Drawing Club, Acorns have been using their imagination to make up their own stories after 

reading ‘Whatever Next’ and have been reading longer words in phonics like picnic and laptop, 

as well as words with double letters like kitten and bigger.

In PSHE, we have been talking about how to stay safe and who our trusted adults are at home and 

at school if anything is worrying us.  In our music lesson with Mr. Harrison, we made up a class chant 

and clapped out the syllables.

Thank you for listening to your children read every day at home – it really does make a difference.

Please let me know if you have any questions about anything.

Have a lovely weekend!                                                                                      Mrs. Gilman

Acorn/Birch Class Update



In English this week, the children have started exploring a new text- ‘Highrsie Mystery.’ The children 
have made predictions about the suspicious dead body that was found; looked at case files that had 
been collected by two children, who were investigating the case and used adjectives to describe a 
character. 
During the Maths learning this week, all children have started learning about a new topic – measure. 
The Yr 3/4  children have understood how to convert between mm and cm, use a ruler to measure 
accurately and to make sensible suggestions on what measure to use for different situations. In Yr 5/6, 
the children have learnt how to find the perimeter of rectilinear shapes and the area of rectangles. 
During the Science learning this week, the Yr 5/6 children choose an animal and researched how they 
have adapted to survive. 
The Yr 3/4  children had a great opportunity to join a trust online workshop about online safety. They 
had a great morning where they made storyboards and interacted with the meeting. 
In this weeks P.E lesson, the children added a tribal section to their rainforest dance and practised the 
previous sequence. 

Chestnut Class Update





A little reminder to keep 

everyone safe at 

school.

We are a Nut-free 

school. 

Please do be mindful 

when packing snacks 

and lunch boxes. 

Many Thanks! 





Vacancies at An Daras Trust.



New Menu Starting After Half Term!



School Calendar 2024/2025


